Visitation Pastoral Council Meeting
Approved minutes of Tuesday April 28, 2015

Meeting called to order at 7:10 P.M. with opening prayer by Matt Hemann. Council members
present were Mark Koenigs, Tony Brown, Luke Marzen, Matt Hemann, John Krebsbach, Mike
Mullenbach, and Father Burkle. Also present were Barb Brumm, Annette Uker, and Dave Randall.

At this time Dave Randall visited with the council on the condition of the bell tower and brick
condition of the church. It does need work and also needs further inspection of the inside of the bell
tower. Dave and Luke will try to look at the inside of the tower and then get an estimate to the council
for the work that needs to be done. Dave Randall left at this time.

Motion to approve minutes from February meeting by Tony Brown, seconded by John
Krebsbach.

Financial Report: Father Burkle passed out financial report to council. Motion by Tony Brown,
seconded by John Krebsbach to accept the financial report.

Faith Formation: Report by Father Burkle that religious ed classes were coming to an end for the year.

Old Business: The painting of the statues in church was discussed and it was decided to not have them
painted.

Dave Zachrias has been pushing snow in the church parking lot for the last two years on his
own. Matt thought we should give him a gift card for some gas, council also felt that a thank you could
be put in the paper and the bulletin.

New Business: Annette Uker passed out a list of prospective nominations for the council election that
is coming up. Names were divided up between the council members to call and see if they would be
willing to have their name put on the ballot. Names to be given to Annette by next Tuesday.

Barb Brumm said Steve Weis wants to set a date for ACD training. It was decided to let Steve
set the date for the training.

Motion to adjourn by Luke Marzen, seconded by Tony Brown.

Next Meeting Tuesday June 23, 2015



